Dear Resident Students:

A few hours ago, Governor Tom Wolf ordered that all “non-life sustaining” businesses in
Pennsylvania — including colleges and universities — must close by 8 p.m. Thursday,
March 19.

As aresult, we are cancelling the planned move out until further notice.

Millersville University intends to comply with this new directive from the Governor, and
the health and safety of our students remains our utmost concern. Please understand
that these measures are being put in place to protect all of us in the Commonwealth.
With that in mind:

e The small number of students that remain on-campus will continue to be
provided life-sustaining services—food, shelter, and security.
e To protect those students remaining on campus, no visitors will be permitted.

Again, the planned move out of the residence halls has been cancelled until further
notice. Further instructions will be forthcoming.

Warm regards,
Vice President Hazlett



